Good morning,

| am writing to let you know of our support for HB 2927 and the NPVIC. Please pass it quickly
out of committee and send it on its way to approval in the House and a vote in the Senate. This is
an extremely important issue for Oregon and our nation. We need the vote for President of the
United States — the only vote we as a country vote on all together — to be fair and representative
of every individual who votes. It is time to end the antiquated “winner take all” process and use
the Electoral College in a more just way. We firmly believe that more people, especially young
people, will participate in the process if we make this change. It isn’t going to happen right away,
but Oregon needs to be the progressive state it is known for and be prepared to move to this
system. It is the only way we will begin to build trust and confidence in our election of the
president.

Thank you,
Don and Darlene Carlson
Portland, OR 97202



